CAO REPORT September 28, 2021 ,&fj{

1. Paving 45 Ave (Hwy 36 — 54 St): met with contractor on September 23", should start
October 4th (weather permitting). Moving in equipment late next week. Public Works is
almost finished all the prep work.

2. FINISHED Sidewalk Projects 2021: replaced the north side of 52 Ave (from 49-50 St)
with curb & gutter to help with drainage. Not likely to do anymore sidewalk replacement
in 2021. Small sections of sidewalk replacement on the north side of 52 Ave (from 51-53
St) will not be done this year because patching is not a good idea (in most cases).

3. Future Sidewalk Replacement: the plan for the 2022 construction season should
include sidewalk replacement on the north side of 52 Ave (from 51-53 St), curb & gutter
on the south side and storm drainage added, then SB-90 road work done.

4. Town of Two Hills Signs: the plan in October is to sand and repaint the two signs on
the highways entering the Town of Two Hills (weather permitting).

5. Town of Two Hills Flags: the plan in October is to replace the flags at the different
locations that are weathered. The new flag poles in Geleta Park will be installed soon
(weather permitting).

6. Geleta Park Sign: the plan is to have a smaller metal sign made to put on the building
at the entrance to Geleta Park!

7. Vote on a Bylaw or Question: from elections Alberta, notice shall set out the text or a
reasonably complete summary of the bylaw or question and published the 2 weeks
before the election (weeks of October 4" & 11, 2021, or mailed or delivered to every
residence by October 11, 2021).

8. Water Tower: all the old cables and antennas not being used have been removed to
clean up the tower. A new antenna for our wireless network has been put up and the red
light will be replaced. We are looking into putting LED lighting on the water tower for
decoration and light up for different occasions.

Please see attached CAO Action Tracker for council requests!
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